
Electrical Service Panel Modifications require the following: 
(Applies to Single-family and Duplex only)

A Building Permit

A Building Permit is required for the work.  Contact the Ketchikan Building Division Staff at 
228-4720/228-4737 for an application. An application can also be accessed from the City 
Website at www.ktn-ak.us under “Building Permit and Application Info.”  This form can be 
completed on-line and printed out. NOTE: It is not necessary to submit the permit 
application through the Ketchikan Gateway Borough Planning and Zoning Department 
except when a meter is being added or removed (i.e., changing from a single- family dwelling 
to a duplex or from a duplex to a single-family dwelling).  SUBMIT APPLICATION 
DIRECTLY TO THE CITY BUILDING DIVISION STAFF.

Contact with KPU

Contact is necessary with Ketchikan Public Utilities (KPU) staff in order to coordinate electrical 
service connection requirements and KPU meter installations. Charlie Shaffer (Meter Shop 
Foreman) and Jeff Harrison (Lineman Foreman) will be able to answer any questions regarding 
their associated specialties. Please call 907-225-5505 to gain the necessary information.

Installation knowledge

An understanding of Article 230 (Services) of the 2008 National Electrical Code and the current 
KPU Electric Service Handbook (Residential Service) are essential to a successful Electrical 
Service Panel Modification.  It is highly recommended that a licensed electrical contractor be 
used for the installation due to the complexity with overcurrent protection, grounding and 
bonding.

An example of a completed permit application is included below:
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